January 12, 2011 OHA Board Meeting was held at Kirsten's house, with food + provided by Cheryl.

Present:  Kirsten, Sara, Richard, Heather, Wakean, Cheryl and Bronwyn

 

EPM informational meeting was discussed.  Dr. Pusterla (has done extensive research on EPM, UCD attending DVM) and Dr. Alpern (has treated all OHA horses who were diagnosed) will both speak and answer questions.  The meeting will be held on 2/23 at EBMUD Headquarters, 7 PM.  An invitation replete with RSVP has been sent.  All are welcome/expected.

 

Minutes were approved from the December meeting.  

 

Treasurers Report:

 

1) The CD was liquified and is now in the savings account. Checking account has $12,960.

2) Dues payment for one single horse membership is still outstanding.

3) Cheryl is drafting a budget for the Board to approve at the next meeting.

4) There are many discrepancies between last year's accounting and what our current treasurer is finding.  It was proposed that we purchase a laptop that is passed from treasurer to treasurer so there are no problems in transferring files in Quicken.

5) It was recognized that our fiscal year runs from 10/1 to 9/30, in keeping with our EBMUD lease.  As of NOW there will no longer be a one month grace period for completion of work hours as this practice has created even more work to effect accurate record keeping.  Get your hours in by Sept. 30!!!  Additionally, any hours done in Sept will be credited to that fiscal year - no more discretionary crediting of WH to the following year (again, this past practice creates more work for record keepers).

6) Also because the primary purpose of the work hours deposit (to hire outside labor) is obsolete and in the interest of efficiency we are doing away with the work hours deposit.  Folks who don't complete their hours are billed every year, so why hang on to everyone's deposit?  We are refunding all deposits, which are being determined as best as possible according to records of how much members have paid.  Unfortunately there are incomplete financial records from 1997-2003.  If records cannot be found the current amount of $240 per space will be refunded.  Cheryl does have records for who did and did not pay the additional $90 deposit for a second horse.  

 

Member updates/issues:

 

Becky Mertens is a new sponsor and Allison Bloodworth is a new member (shopping for a horse).

  

A letter posted to all Board members by Kim was reviewed.  Kim felt that the mention of her name in the October minutes, following Board discussion of interactions between Kim and other members, was unfair.  We are composing a letter of response to her. 

 

Thank You:  Eddie for heading the interview committee for new members.

                   Liz S., Pam and Kirsten for meeting and developing recommendations for the Board re:  Work hours.

                   Richard, Pam, Doug, Sara and Erica for reconfiguring Plateau fencing around the trough.

                   Wakean for rearranging and dispensing Taj contents.

                   Gary and Eddie for archiving OHA emails.

                   Kim and Linda for cleaning the white shed



  Cheryl for arranging the EPM meeting

 

Next meeting 2/16 at Sara's 

